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On the sunny day of 7 July 2012, WYKPSA has organized a visit to 
Cathay Pacific City. 35 participants, which was the maximum number 
of visitors allowed, joined the visit. All participants enjoyed a 
memorable morning there. 

Visit to Cathay Pacific City 

Memorable Moments of WYKPSA 



Financial Services Interest Group Gathering 
 
On 28 July 2012, the Financial Services Interest 
Group of WYKPSA organized a lunch gathering 
and career sharing session for those Wahyanites 
who are working in, or intend to enter into, the 
financial services industries. 

WYKPSA held its 2nd Exco Meeting. 
 
WYKPSA held its 2nd Exco Meeting on 12 July 
2012. 

What's next? 
 
Wah Yan International Conference 2012 
The Wah Yan International Conference 2012 will 
be held in New York on 3 August 2012 – 5 August 
2012. The Chairman of WYKPSA and the student 
ambassador of WYK will attend the conference. 
 
Wine Tasting 
A wine tasting activity will be held in early 
September 2012. Details will be announced 
shortly. 
 
Visit to Legislative Council 
A visit to the Legislative Council will be held at 
3:30 p.m. on 6 October 2012. Interested parties 
can register by email at wahyanpsa@gmail.com  

News from school: Dr. John Tan has resigned as principal of WYK with effect from 31 August 2013 due to 
family reasons. WYKPSA hereby expresses its sincere appreciation and gratitudes towards the valuable 
contribution of Dr. Tan towards WYK during his term of services and wish him every success in his future 
career. 

Victory of the WYK Choir 
 
The Wah Yan College Kowloon Choir, on its first 
visit to the USA since the school’s foundation 88 
years ago, scored gold medals in Youth Male 
Choirs and Sacred Music categories in the 2012 
World Choir Games in Cincinnati, USA. 

FAQ about WYKPSA 
 
Q: What is the eligibility requirement of a member of 
WYKPSA? 
 
A: According to the Articles of Association of 
WYKPSA, any past student of Wah Yan College 
Kowloon, who has attended the school for not less than 
one academic year, is qualified to become a member.  
 
 
 



	
  

	
  

 
18 July 2012 

 
Dear Wahyanites, 
 
Since its establishment in December 2008 and the Fund-Raising Dinner, the Norman So Fund has been in 
operations for some years. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to report that the Norman So Fund has rendered financial assistance 
to students, staff and workers of WYK on divers occasions in accordance with its charitable objectives with 
details set out below for reference:-  
 
Fiscal Year  Expenditures Spent on its Charitable Objectives 
2009/2010 HK$82,101 
2010/2011 HK$365,562 
2011/2012 HK$181,268 
 
Currently the Norman So Fund has available bank balances of slightly over HK$1 million. We offer 
sincere thanks to those who have donated generously to support the Fund in the past.  Although we do not 
intend to hold any major fund-raising events in the near future, we would welcome any further donations to 
the Norman So Fund so that it can be kept in a healthy condition to meet further needs in the coming years.  
The Norman So Fund is a recognized charitable organization in Hong Kong with s.88 status under the 
Inland Revenue Ordinance.  Any donation in excess of $100 is deductible for tax purposes and a receipt 
will be issued to the donor in that regard. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Norman So 
Chairman 
 
 

Donation Form 
 
 
Name of Donor:____________________________ Amount: ____________________ 
 
Address of Donor: _____________________________________________________ 
 
Cheques should be made payable to “Norman So WYK Development Fund Limited” and sent to c/o 
Wah Yan College Kowloon, 56 Waterloo Road, Kowloon, Hong Kong SAR.  Donations can also be made 
by depositing funds directly into the account at HSBC number 033-896937-838; a copy of the deposit slip 
can be mailed to us.  Please remember to provide us with the name and address of the donor so that an 
official receipt can be sent as soon as the donation is in order. 
 
 

Report of Norman So WYK Development Fund 


